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Our ref: CF/161788-1 

I am writing to you with respect to some recent communication the Victorian Commission for 
Gambling and Liquor Regulation (VCGLR) has had with Ms Jenny Jiang, through her 
husband, Mr Jeff Sikkema. In an email from Mr Sikkema dated 4 March 2020, that was cc'd 
to you (at the above email address), he indicated that you are acting for Mr Sikkema and Ms 
Jiang and that he would raise the matters the subject of the email with you. A copy of the 
email is attached. 

The VCGLR has made contact with Ms Jiang to ask to speak to her about the circumstances 
surrounding the detention of Crown employees (including Ms Jiang) in China in 2016. In the 
email dated 4 March 2020, Mr Sikkema indicated that Ms Jiang would have "no qualms" in 
speaking to the VCGLR about this. He also noted that he would speak to you, his lawyer, 
before making arrangements for this to occur. 

The VCGLR has not heard anything further from Ms Jiang or Mr Sikkema since the email of 
4 March 2020. Accordingly, we are writing to you to follow up whether Ms Jiang remains 
willing to speak to the VCGLR. In that regard, we kindly request that you confirm whether you 
are instructed in relation to this matter and whether we should direct future correspondence 
to you? Further, are you able to please confirm whether Ms Jiang is still willing to speak with 
the VCGLR? If so, we can proceed to make arrangements for this to occur. 

I would be grateful for your response by COB Friday, 22 May 2020. 

Please contact me on - or via email 
to discuss this matter further. 

Yours sincerely, 

Scott May 
Director, Legal Services & General Counsel 

if you wish 
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